SAC Meeting 4:00 – 4:54 Osceola Magnet School Oct. 11, 2022

Attendance: Jennifer Norris, Janine Jones, Kevin Oberlink, Dawn Wagner, May Sauri, Carrie DeLuca, Jennifer Mooney, Nancy Howe, David Dodd, Lydia Rollins, and Margaret Lowe, and Leslie Sales. **Guest**- Natalie Ern.

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by to approve September minutes by David Dodd and was seconded by Nancy Howe. The minutes were unanimously approved.

Budget: Our district SAC balance is \$5,396.64 and we have \$8,160.66 in our Walter Johnson/ Curriculum support account. Our fundraising account has a \$2,006.50 balance. We had two new business sponsorships from Marcos Pizza and Farrow Construction.

Vote for Business Sponsorship form: A newly revised Business Sponsorship form has been created and was presented to us for revisions and approval. A suggestion was made to change "Navigational Sponsor" to "Navigational Family Sponsor", and "GPS Sponsor" to "GPS Business Sponsor". In addition, it was suggested that we add the location of the Family Banner below the digital banner, the title changed to include "Business/Family", and to add one calendar year to the Celestial Sponsor. Finally, we are taking out the top part about how long they are guaranteed, and are saying they are at the discretion of OMES and the school district. We will also replace our marketing banner for a new fresh one. A motion was made by Lesley Sales to accept the form that we have in front of us with the changes we have agreed upon, and it was seconded by May Sauri. The motion was unanimously approved.

PTA Report: So far we have about \$4,000 in sales electronically for our fall fundraiser. We will send another PBIS communication to let families know it ends on Monday. We will give a prize to the top 20 students, like a sundae party with Ms. Norris. Fall Festival donations have been coming in, financially and with items. During conference week breakfast sandwiches will be served to teachers on Wed., dinner on Thurs. and survival bags will be passed out.

Principal's Report – A Raven's Screener will be given to second graders to identify gifted students. Tomorrow 6-7 curriculum instruction staff will visit classrooms in the afternoon and collect trends. They'll be looking at several criteria. We have been working toward our SIP goal. Last week we worked on a differentiation strategy at our faculty meeting. We used a thinking strategy at vertical boards. Then a questionnaire was sent to teachers to get feedback on what PD's we need in the future to help us differentiate in our classrooms. The TOY was announced and it is Kathryn Goodall. John Jordoff was announced as our Employee of the Year. They will represent OMES at the district level and were chosen by their peers. The 31st we will have a PD for teachers for 6 hrs. and then we will finish the day with teacher work time. Collaborative Planning is coming up for grade levels on different days this month, as well. A2 Tutoring is up for approved at the next board meeting. If approved, it will go on for the next 19 weeks

Other Business- N. Howe asked about financial support for field trips. Ms. Norris is asking PTA for help with this. It was also suggested that teachers mention there is financial help available to families for field trips and that we give families the opportunity to round up to help families who need financial support.

Adjournment- 4:54.